1.1.

Pecyn Dogfennau Cyhoeddus

Powys
Neuadd y Sir/ County Hall, Llandrindod, Powys, LD1 5LG

Os yn galw gofynnwch am - If calling please ask for
Stephen Boyd

Ffén / Tel: 01597 826374
Ffén Symudol / Mobile:

Llythyru Electronig / E-mail: steve.boyd@powys.gov.ukl

CYNGOR SIR
Dydd lau, 25ain lonawr, 2018

PECYN ATODOL

Cwestiwn i'r Arweinydd gan y Cynghorydd Sir James Gibson-Watt

O ystyried y digwyddiadau diweddar yn gysylltiedig & chwymp Carillion, a
all yr Arweinydd sicrhau ni bod yr holl gytundebau allanol a roddir gan y
Cyngor Sir wedi’u geirio lle bod achosion lle defnyddir is-gontractwyr lleol
gan y prif gontractwr bod y telerau talu heb fod yn fwy na 30 diwrnod a
hefyd a allith hi amlinellu pa fesurau sydd gan Gyngor Sir Powys yn ei le
er mwyn sicrhau bod taliadau o’r fath yn cael eu gwneud mewn dull
amserol? A yw hi’'n gallu ein sicrhau ymhellach na fydd y Cyngor Sir yn
dioddef unrhyw golledion uniongyrchol, un ai o ran contractau wedi’u oedi
neu unrhyw golled ariannol gwirioneddol o ganlyniad i Carillion yn cael ei
roi yn nwylo gweinyddwyr?
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16.15

CYNGOR SIR POWYS COUNTY COUNCIL

County Council
25t January 2018

REPORT AUTHOR: County Councillor Rosemarie Harris, Leader

SUBJECT: Question from County Councillor James Gibson-Watt

In the light of the recent events connected with the collapse of Carillion, can the
Leader reassure us that all outsourced contracts let by the County Council are
worded such that where local subcontractors are used by the principal
contractor the payment terms to such sub-contractors is no more than 30 days;
and can she outline what measures Powys County Council has in place to
ensure such payments are made in a timely manner? Can she further reassure
us that the County Council will not be suffering any direct losses, either in terms
of delayed contracts or actual financial loss, as a result of Carillion being placed
in to administration?

The Council has recently adopted nationally recommended fair payment clauses
within construction contracts now being entered into by the Council and will mandate
this across the whole Council for all appropriate contracts as part of the Local Sourcing
Strategy (Vision 2025). This includes payments terms within 30-days.

Clearly the collapse of Carillion has had a major detrimental impact on many
contractors and sub-contractors, and the Council’s Commissioning and Procurement
unit will closely monitor the advice and guidance that comes out of lessons learned
from the collapse and ensure that all reasonable steps are taken to protect sub-
contractors in the future.

It would not be practicable, without significant additional resource, to undertake
monitoring and checking of all payments made to sub-contractors by main contractors,
and this is not currently planned for. However, where sub-contractors raise concerns
with the County Council about late payments, these are followed up. All services have
been asked to review their contracts and any exposure to risk as a result of the
collapse of Carillion. Assessments to date indicate that the Council has a very low
level of risk of exposure and it is not expected that the County Council will suffer any
direct losses as a result of the Carillion collapse.
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